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CALENDAR 

 

Thursday 21st April  Life Education  

Friday  22nd April  Inter School Sport Rosanna v Golf Links at home  

     Life Education+Parent Info Session at 2.45pm-3.15pm 

 

           

CANTEEN CLOSED ON MONDAYS DURING TERMS 2 AND 3 

 

What’s Inside: 
Principal’s Report Anzac Day 25th April 2016 

Assistant Principal’s Report Sports News – Cross Country 

Life Education Canteen News 

Uniform News–Special Uniform Offer OSHClub 

State Schools’ Relief Uniform Supply 2016 Chess + Tournament 

Bey Dance WiseOnes 

 

 

Dear families and friends, 

 

Welcome back to term two. The students and teachers 

have returned to school refreshed and are already 

working hard in their classrooms. Each term we focus on 

one of our School Values and this term, we are 

prioritising excellence. It is important to remember that 

this does not mean that we aim to be ‘the’ best, but that 
we consistently aim to be ‘our’ best. When working 
towards excellence, the key is to seek improvement. We 

can ask and challenge ourselves with the question, “how 
can I make this even better?” We can aim for excellence 
in effort and attitude. We can set challenging goals and 

stick at it as we work towards them. I hope that you will 

all take the time to talk about excellence at home and 

the ways in which we can be excellent in all areas of our 

lives. Here’s to an excellent term 2! 
 

TERM EVENTS 

This term will see more exciting events which will 

support out teaching and learning programs. We are 

looking forward to 5/6 Camp, the Life Ed Van Visit, 

Education Week, School Photos, cross country events, 
NAPLAN  and the beginning of our kinder to prep 

information and transition process. As well as these 

things, we will see excursions, celebrations and in-school 

events. There is a term two calendar attached to this 

newsletter, but please keep an eye on our website, tiqbiz  

 

 

 

 

and future newsletters to stay informed of all the 

happenings. 

 

LIFE EDUCATION 

Next week the Life Ed van will visit the school and all 

classes are scheduled to attend. The Life Ed van provides 

an expert educator who will work with the students to 

discuss many aspects of health. The programs are 

designed to suit each year level and cover topics around 

physical health, mental health, relationships and more. 

As we hear more and more in the media about the 

importance of strengthening respectful relationships, 

supporting mental health and building resilience, we are 

pleased to have access to this valuable learning resource 

at Rosanna. 

 

FLUTE DONATION 

We would like to say a big thank you to the Minchinton 

family for their generous donation of a curved head flute. 

This valuable instrument will be well used at school and 

allow access to an instrument for some students who 

may not otherwise have had that opportunity.  

 

SUNSMART 

As mentioned at assembly this week, SunSmart 

recommends that students continue to wear hats until 



 

the end of April. We will continue with our Sunsmart 

practices until then and begin again in September. l 

encourage all families to make this a priority. 

 

CANTEEN NEWS 

We remind everyone that the canteen will not operate on 

Mondays in terms two and three. Everything will be as 

per normal from Tuesday to Friday. 

 

Heather McIntosh 

Principal 
 

 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 
Our playground continues to be enhanced by those volunteers 
who mysteriously come and go. Their acts of kindness in blowing 
pathways, weeding and mowing are greatly appreciated. Please 
save Saturday, 14th May for the Term 2 working bee. There will 
be further cleaning of drains and general tidying up of the yard. 
You can register your attendance by ringing the office. 
 
Maths Garden 
The latest installation in the Maths Garden requires the support of 
a couple of helpers. We need to put together a donated cubby 
house that will be a shop for students to play and use. Please 
give me a call if you can spend a few hours one afternoon and 
help piece together this latest addition. 
 
Lawns and Yard 
This term we invite mums and dads in Years 3 & 4 to support the 
Lawn Mowing Roster. You can nominate either the top or lower 
nature strips to mow. Alas, we do not own a mower and so you 
will need to supply your own mower to complete the job. Thanks 
again to those who ensure our school is looking trim and sharp 
and are part of our ongoing team of helpers. If you can help out 
please call Craig on 0402 349 271, send through an email to the 
office or speak with me. 
 
Painting 
We are excited that the painting of the exterior of the 
administration building will begin on Monday. This will see the 
new paint scheme extended around the southern side of the 
building and complete the previously painted sections of the 
building. It is expected that this will continue for several weeks. It 
will be a wonderful sprucing up of our original school building. 

 

 
Jeff Jackson 

Assistant Principal 

 

 

 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

  

Congratulations: Christian B, Sophia 

J, Henny H, Catherine F, Harris P, 

Ismahan A, Ryan S, Luca R, Kelissta A, 

Sienna G, Scott G, Fafi C, Callum B, 

Bianca G, Will T, Ethan D and to all students in 

1/2K, 1/2L, 1/2W, 3/4G, 3/4P, 3/4S, 3/4W,  

5/6B, 5/6C, 5/6S and 5/6T.  

 

 

 

 

 

HOUSE CUP                     

 
A win to Golden Wattle and Red Waratah 

Yearly Totals: Blue Gum =1; Golden Wattle =3; Red 

Waratah =2; Green Grevillea=1.  

 
SPORTS   NEWS 

 

Our winter interschool sports program begins tomorrow 

Friday, 15th April.  

 

Rosanna Primary School will have teams in the following 

sports: football, soccer and netball. 

 

This week we are playing against Macleod College at 

home. Macleod doesn’t have a girl’s soccer or football 

team. These teams will have a training session instead.  

 

Games begin at 9.45 am. 

 

All children not involved in a sporting team will 

participate in a sporting program at Macleod College. No 

money is required for this program. 

 

Good luck to all teams. 

 

CROSS COUNTRY 
 

  
 

This year our school cross country will be held on 

Wednesday, 4th May. All children in grades 3-6 will be 

competing in this event. 

This year the course will be run in the Rosanna 

Parklands. For this to be successful, I need as many 

parents as possible to assist with marshalling.  

If you are able to help between the hours of 11.15 to 

1.00pm, please return the tear off slip or contact us 

via Tiqbiz with the details below.  

Thank you. 

 
--------------------------------------------------------- 

  CROSS COUNTRY HELPERS NEEDED 

       Wednesday 4th May, 11.20-1.00pm 

 

CHILD’S NAME_________________________ 

 

GRADE _________________________ 

 

PARENTS NAME________________________ 

 

PHONE NUMBER________________________ 

 
-------------------------------------------------------- 

Kelli Lambert      

Sports Coordinator 

  

HELP 

NEEDED! 
 



 

Anzac Day is on Monday, 25th April 
The Junior School Council Executives and Reps will be coming 

around to all classes every day to raise money for the Anzac 

Appeal. 

Available for purchase are: 

 $1, $2, $5 and $10 badges 

 $3 wristbands 

 $4 bag tags. 

These items are also available for purchase at the office. 

Thank you, Junior School Council. 

 

SRI Classes Monday Afternoon 
Just a reminder that Special Religious Instruction classes 

are now taking place every Monday after school, from 3.45 

– 4.15pm, in the 3/4 area.  Please remind your 

child/children on a Monday morning so they are ready to 

come when the bell goes at the end of the day. We will 

collect the Prep children from their room. Our two sessions 

so far have been great; it’s fun having a mix of ages! You 
are welcome to come into the classroom area to collect 

your child/children at 4.15pm if you wish. And don’t 
hesitate to contact me if you have any queries. 

Thanks, 

Cathie Clarke, SRI Team Leader Ph: 9459 2278. 
 

Canteen News 

Canteen Closed On Mondays 
Hello everyone, hope you all had a 

great and relaxing term break. This 

week's grade 6 helpers are Jason G and 

Brayden W, thank you boys for all you 
terrific assistance. The parent 

volunteer roster will be sent home by 

early next week, please check your 

child's bag if you haven't received 

your copy. Spare copies will be 

available from the canteen. 
Now that the cooler weather has 

arrived, the canteen has a few menu 

changes. Hot milo and cup-a-soup will 

be available this term for $1.50. 

Hot raisin toast or toast with Vegemite 

is also available for $1. Please note 

that there is a limited supply of 
orange fruit cups still available this 

term. 

Keep your eyes on this space, coming 

soon, Special Sushi lunch.... 
 

Any queries, please don’t hesitate to contact me in 
the Canteen between the hours of 10.00am – 

2.30pm from Tuesday – Friday. 

Many thanks!  

 

Sharon Hunter           

CANTEEN MANAGER 

 

Uniform News  

Please note the uniform shop will be  
open on: 

• Wednesday, 20th April      

from 3.00pm – 3.45pm 

If the above time is not suitable, you can 
submit your order to the front office.  
Orders will usually come home via your 
child(ren).  
If you are likely to experience a significant delay in receiving 
your order, I will contact you personally. 
 
Please feel free to drop into the uniform shop if you have any 
other concerns regarding uniform ordering.  
 
Angela Romas 
Uniform Shop Co-ordinator  
0417 030 112 

 

 

 
 

BEFORE SCHOOL CARE/ 

AFTER SCHOOL CARE PROGRAM 
 

ROSANNA OSHCLUB UPDATE:    

We hope everyone had a great Easter break!  All children enjoyed 

their last week of term 1 when we celebrated an early Easter.  We 

made chocolate and chocolate coconut balls while some children 

made Easter bunny masks and painting large Easter eggs on 

paper.   

REMINDERS:   

WE NEED YOU! Parents, grandparents,  

older siblings, uncles and aunts! 

We are looking for anyone who is willing to share some tips and 

tricks in sewing, cross-stitching, knitting, woodwork, dancing, and 

gardening.  

Over the next few weeks we will be doing String Art which 

requires hammering on wood.  We are looking for anyone who 

would be interested in helping us on this day.  Please drop by 

and see Adam or any staff member if your able to help out.  

Thank you!!!                                  

UPDATING SESSION TIMES AND ENROLMENTS 

Could parents please update your bookings online for this term.  

Your bookings do not continue on to this term unless you’ve 
booked them for the whole year.  

 

 



 

Term 2 2016 – Week 2.  Theme:  Our World, Our Planet! 

APRIL Mon. 11th Tue. 12
th

.  

  

Wed. 13
th

  

Before 

Care 

Activities  

Gardening: 

Plant an Herb 

garden. 

 

Game: 

Children’s 
choice. 

 

Art & Craft: 

Recycled art. 

 

 

After Care 

Activities  

Game: 

Line Tiggy. 

(weather 

permitting) 

 

Gardening: 

Plant an herb 

garden. 

 

Game: 

40:40 home 

base. 

(weather 

permitted) 

 

 Thurs. 14
th

  Fri. 15
th

   

Before 

Care  

Activities 

Game: 

Octopus. 

Finish Up 

Friday! 

After Care 

Activities 

Art & Craft: 

Recycled 

animal crafts. 

 

Picnic. 

(Weather 

permitting) 

 

Direct Rosanna OSHClub phone no: 0427 966 146 

 Adam (Mon, Wed - Fri –BSC & ASC) 
 Assistant: Fariba (Mon-Fri – BSC & ASC) 
 

 OSHClub Head Office:  (03) 85649000.  Hours: - 9am-6pm 

 All families must be enrolled to attend the program!   
  
You can cancel your booking within 24 hours, and you will    
not be charged for the session. 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
. 



 

ANYONE MISSING A SHOE? 

FOUND OUTSIDE AND NOW HELD AT THE 
SCHOOL OFFICE 



  



 

 Thank you for helping out by being a “Rep” !  

 

2016 CHESS TOURNAMENTS Term 2 
 

Dear Parents, Chess tournaments are the best way for your child to improve while having a 
whole lot of FUN!! In Term 2, there will be two Chess Victoria Zonal qualifier tournaments.  

 

Event #1 
 

5/5/16 
 

Preston Primary School, 
240 Tyler St, Preston 

   

9.30am* till 2.30pm 
 

Event #2 
 

16/6/16 
 

Viewbank Primary School 
2 Nevin Parade, Viewbank 

 

9.30am* till 2.30pm 
 

 

*Be early to get a parking spot!! 
 
These are popular events, so to avoid disappointment, please register and pay EARLY.  
Payment must accompany your registration form and both must be put in one envelope. 
 

Deadline for registration:    28/4/16    
 

 Parents need to transport their children to and from each event.   
 It would be greatly appreciated if you could attend and represent the school.  
 

   Please indicate below if you can be a representative. Thank you    
 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Registration form 

 

 Please return this part to the school office with your payment in a clearly-labelled envelope. 
Please keep the top half. Please pay the correct amount (CASH ONLY). Thank you. 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
Child 1.___________________________________     M / F    Grade    P    1    2    3    4    5    6  

 

Child 2.___________________________________     M / F    Grade    P    1    2    3    4    5    6 

I give permission for my child to attend the above Chess tournament and, in case of a medical 
emergency, to receive any emergency treatment considered necessary at the time. 

Signed: ________________  Date:       /       /      Parent’s Name: ________________________ 
 

 
 

Payment (CASH ONLY): $20 per child per tournament 
 

Please  circle  amount enclosed:  $20  / $40  /  $60 / $80       Other $________ 
 

 

 
 
 
 

Event Cost Child 1 Child 2 Rep   

#1   Preston $20 / child    

#2   Viewbank $20 / child    
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RPS CHESS CLUB 2016 Term 2 
 

 
Think!     Concentrate!     Gain Confidence!     Have FUN!  

 

Coach: Jim Cannon, PhD (UMelb), Dip Ed (UMelb)  Email: jimphd2000@gmail.com 
 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  
 

RETURNING STUDENTS:  

Please do NOT fill in this form  

unless updating your details 

 

 

Term 2 fees ($55 / child)  
Due: FRIDAY 29/4/16 
 

Payment Options: Please  circle  payment method used: 
 

1. EFT* (preferred)    2. Cash   3. Chq (to “J.F.Cannon”) 
 

*EFT (JF Cannon, 037-138 56-4211) with name, school and date in description eg “J BROWN RPS T2” 
 
Unless using EFT, this form must be lodged together with your payment in an envelope at the office 
 
 

 1._________________________ in Year   P  1   2   3   4   5   6   
 

 2._________________________ in Year   P  1   2   3   4   5   6 
 
 

Name of parents / guardians 1._______________________2._______________________ 
 
 

Signature of parent / guardian ____________________________   Date        /         /        
 

Phone: Home________________________mob_________________________________ 
 

Email __________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

 Please tick “Term enrolling”  
 

Term  
2  
3  
4  

 

 
 

2016 LESSON DATES 

 
 

Term First Last  

2 20/4 15/6 

3 20/7 7/9 

4 12/10 7/12 

 

 

 

Name of Child(ren) 

RPS 
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NEW STUDENTS:  

Commencement Date  

(first lesson)        /       /        



 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 
Special Uniform Offer 

 

The FLEECE JACKET is offered once each year as a Special Order item.  
 

The Red Polar Fleece Jacket with embroidered School logo is     
         $46.00. 
 

If you wish to make a purchase, please return the slip below including your 
payment, by Friday, 22nd April. There is a sample on display at the front 
office. Don’t miss this opportunity for this coming 
winter. 
 
Angela Romas  – Uniform Shop Co-ordinator  
0417 030 112  
 
 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..…… 
Return by Friday 22nd April  

 
 
 

I wish to order ……………………………(quantity) Red Fleece Jacket(s) for my  
 
 
child(ren) …………………………………….…………………………………………………….class ………..………. 
                                    (insert name/s and classes) 
 

 

Size         4          6          8          10         12           14           16      (please circle) 

NB. Only even sizes are offered 

 
Enclosed is my payment of     $……………………………………………. 
 
Signed…………………………………………………………………………………………………..…………………………. 
 
Parent/Guardian Name………………………………………………………….…Phone………………………… 
 
 



 

HUGE 

UNIFORM 
 

When: Wednesday, 20th April  

at 3.00pm - 4.00pm 

We still have uniform items with the old school logo, that are 
listed below …  
 
The uniform items that will be reduced.... Stock is limited 
      
Gold Long Sleeve Polo  -      Normally  $26         Sale price   $18 
 
Red Fleecy Sweatshirt  -  Normally  $27      Sale price   $20 
 
Red Fleecy Bomber Jacket  - Normally  $35    Sale price   $22 
 
School Bag  -  Normally  $36                             Sale price  $34 
 
Library Bag  -  Normally  $11                             Sale price   $6 
 
If the above time is not suitable you can submit your order via the front 
office.   
Please mark on the order form if you are purchasing OLD STOCK. 
 
Please feel free to drop into the uniform shop if you have any other queries.  
 
Angela Romas 
Uniform Shop Co-ordinator  
0417 030 112 



 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 



 

 
 
 

 
 

 
Dear Parents, 
 
As part of our drug and health education this term we are offering you the opportunity to visit our 
Life Education mobile classroom, while it’s here at our school. 
 
Have you ever considered the following? 

What is my child learning in Life Education? 

Have you seen inside the Life Education mobile classroom, or know of Harold? 

What drug education is appropriate for primary school students? 

Why do we have health and drug education? 

How is health and drug education integrated into your school’s curriculum? 

Want to know more? 

NOW IS YOUR CHANCE. 
 
The Life Education mobile classroom will be at our school from the 21st of April until the 28th of 
April. 
 
A Parent information session will be held in the van on the 22nd of April at 2:45pm until 
3:15pm 
 
 
Please return the slip to the office if attending. 

 
 


  

Life Education Victoria – 2016 Information Session Attendance Slip 

 
I / We will be attending the Life Education Information Session. 

Names: 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Life Education Victoria 

2016 Information Session 



 

 
 

Rosanna Primary Term Planner - Term 2 2016 
 

Week 1 Week 6 EDUCATION WEEK 
M 11/4  M 16/5 Yr 5/6 Macleod Open Day 

T 12/4  T 17/5 Whole School Open Session 2:30-3:30 

W 13/4 

 

W 18/5 Italian Day 

Canteen Gelato 

2017 prep open session 2:30-3:30 

T 14/4  T 19/5  

F 15/4  F 20/5 Prep Rosanna Shops visit 

                                                                                                    

Week 2 Week 7 
M 18/4  M 23/5  

T 19/4  T 24/5  

W 20/4  W 25/5 Prep Special Visitors Session 9:00 – 11:00 

T 21/4 Life Ed Van T 26/5  

F 22/4 Life Ed Van F 27/5  

 

Week 3 Week 8 

M 25/4 ANZAC Day Public Holiday M 30/5  

T 26/4 Life Ed Van T 31/5  

W 27/4 
Life Ed Van 

Healesville Sanctuary Excursion - Prep 
W 1/6 District Cross Country 

T 28/4 Life Ed Van T 2/6  

F 29/4 2017 prep play session 1 9:30-10:30 F 3/6  

  

Week 4 Week 9 
M 

2/5 
Prep visit Rosanna Parklands 11:30-1:30 

School Council 

M 
6/6  

T 3/5 2017 Prep Information Night 7:15 – 8:30 T 7/6  

W 
4/5 

School Cross Country 11:30-1:30 W 
8/6 

Prep Breakfast 

Regional Cross Country 

T 5/5  T 9/6  

F 6/5  F 10/6  

 

Week 5 Week 10 (Planning Week) 
M 9/5  M 13/6 Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday 

T 10/5 NAPLAN (Yrs3&5) T 14/6 5/6 Camp - Anglesea 

W 11/5 NAPLAN (Yrs3&5) W 15/6 5/6 Camp - Anglesea 

T 12/5 NAPLAN (Yrs3&5) 

2017 prep play session 2 4:00-5:00 

T 16/6 
5/6 Camp - Anglesea 

F 13/5  F 17/6 5/6 Camp - Anglesea 

  

 Week 11 PLANNING WEEK 
   M 20/6  

   T 21/6  

   W 22/6  

   T 23/6  

   F 24/6  

               
 


